The following is an outline of a typical declaration letter that may be submitted by a municipality in support of an application to apply Alberta Municipal Infrastructure Program (AMIP) funds to non-core projects. 
Regional Director
RE: Approval of Alberta Municipal Infrastructure Program Funds for Non-Core Projects

I am writing at this time to request approval to utilize funding under the Alberta Municipal Infrastructure Program (AMIP) to undertake the following non-core municipal infrastructure projects:
As referenced in Section 8 of the AMIP Memorandum of Agreement and Section 7 of the AMIP Administrative Procedures, non-core municipal infrastructure projects are eligible only after certification by the municipality that the core infrastructure is in good condition.

We have reviewed the present condition of our core infrastructure and determined the approximate cost and the most cost effective time for implementing the infrastructure rehabilitation projects necessary to maintain the infrastructure in good condition within the 10 year life of AMIP.  Similarly, we have reviewed the anticipated infrastructure expansion needs that may arise within this period.  We are satisfied that all of our projected core infrastructure needs within this period can be adequately funded through AMIP, other committed municipal grant programs, and/or other municipal funding sources.  Our cost projections also indicate that there will be sufficient unallocated funds remaining within AMIP to accommodate the above noted non-core projects.
As some of the scheduled core infrastructure projects will not be needed until later in this planning period, I request your approval to apply AMIP funds to the above noted non-core infrastructure projects prior to undertaking the planned core projects.  

Yours truly,
